Age-Friendly Community Committee Minutes March 5, 2019 5:30 p.m.

ATENDEES: Leroy Walker, Frank Pippin, Jan Biron, Dana Morrell, Bob Cavanagh, Sheila Christakis, Cindy Larrabee, Diane Vincent and Jamie Longley,

- Leroy opened the meeting at 5:33
- Minutes reviewed and motion to accept by Cindy Larrabee and second by Diane Vincent. All in favor.
- Draft of bylaws was reviewed.
- Leroy encouraged everyone who wants to be on the committee to fill out the form and submit it to the city. The City Council meeting on March 18th will be the meeting where committee members will be approved.
- A chair will be voted in at the next committee meeting.
- Jamie stated that she hasn't been able to schedule anything with Healthy Androscoggin. Dana Morrell stated that Seniors Plus would be happy to schedule programs or us.
- We haven't heard anything from ELHS in the past couple of months. Hopefully someone will come to a meeting soon so we can get back in the loop. The May 17th date is still the date for the students' community service day.
- Jan announced a forum that is going to be held in Old Orchard Beach for Aging Literacy: Disrupting Aging in Your Community. It will be held on March 26th at 9:00 a.m.
- Leroy distributed the Saco survey for everyone to look at. He wanted to make sure that we covered all of our bases for our own survey. He will also take it to Phil Crowell for his input. He outlined some of the questions that we should incorporate into ours, i.e. question 14, relative to seniors feeling as though they are valued by their city. We need people to answer the survey, so we don't want to make it too lengthy. If the survey is too long, people won't respond to it.
- It was asked when we would have a bus coming into Pettengill Park. Leroy stated that it should happen within the next year.
- Adjournment: 6:14 p.m. Motion by Frank Second by Cindy Larrabee. All in favor.
- Send a new email to Diane at Ladydi44@megalink.net